
 

Town of Moretown 
Office of the SELECT BOARD 

 
Special meeting of the Selectboard held to continue deliberations regarding 
applicants interviewed on 4/6/15 to fill a vacancy in the office of Selectboard. 
 
Draft – unapproved minutes of the 4/9/15 Selectboard meeting 
 
Board members present: Rae Washburn, John Hoogenboom, Tom Martin, 
Michelle Beard 
 
Tom called the meeting to order at 7:45 a.m. and explained that today’s meeting 
is to continue deliberations with the intent of choosing a candidate to fill the 
vacancy on the Selectboard.  
 
Tom moved; seconded by John to enter into executive session at 7:50 a.m. to 
continue deliberations to select a candidate from the interviewed applicants to fill 
the Selectboard vacancy.  All were in favor. 
 
Tom moved; seconded by Michelle to exit executive session at 8:00 a.m. All were 
in favor. 
 
Michelle moved to appoint Jason Aronowitz to the Select Board; John seconded.  
Discussion - Both Paula and Jason are strong candidates, and are encouraged to 
run for Selectboard at the next March election.  
Vote: Tom, Michelle, John were in favor.  Rae opposed. Motion passed. 
 
Tom moved to adjourn at 8:05 a.m. 
 
  
 
 


